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Mountrail County Injury Crash  
 
What: Injury Crash   

Where: 61st St NW – near the intersection of Highway 8. (1 Mile Southeast of Stanley, ND)  

When: June 27, 2022, at approximately 1228 AM CST  

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Clear  

Crash Involvement: One vehicle 

Type of Crash: Rollover 

Agencies Involved: NDHP, Mountrail County Sherriff’s Office, Stanley Ambulance, Stanley Fire 

Department 

 

Vehicle No. 1:  2020 Nissan Altima 
Driver No. 1: Male, 19 years old, Worthington, MN – Serious life threatening injuries 
Restraints:             Seatbelt not in use 
Charges:   Pending 

 
Passenger No. 1:  Male, 19 years old, Wilmont, MN – Serious injuries 

   Restraints:   Seatbelt not in use 
 

 

NARRATIVE: The Nissan Altima was traveling east on 61st St NW. The Nissan traveled 
through the intersection of Highway 8 and 61st St NW. The Nissan lost control on the gravel 
roadway. The Nissan partially left the road and vaulted off the edge of a south approach. The 
Nissan rolled multiple times and came to rest on its passenger side facing southeast. The 
driver and passenger were initially transported to Mountrail County Medical Center by 
Ambulance. The driver was then transported by air to Trinity Health in Minot, ND. The 
passenger was transported by ambulance to Trinity Health also.  
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The crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol.  
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For More Information Contact:  
Sergeant Michelle Romans (701)328-2447                                                                                                                                                  
maromans@nd.gov  

     
 


